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Unitarian Universalist Church of Bloomington, Indiana 

Seeking the Spirit, Building Community, Changing the World 

       Approved Board Minutes 

July 17, 2019 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 3 

II. CHALICE LIGHTING AND READING 3 

III. CHECK-IN 3 

IV. MOTION TO APPROVE CHANGE IN BOARD MEMBERSHIP 3 

V. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 3 

VI. OLD BUSINESS 3 

A. UPDATE: APPRECIATIVE INQUIRY 3 

B. APPROVAL OF THE BUDGET FOR 2019-2020 4 

VII. MONITORING (PER BOARD POLICIES, SECTION IV) 4 

A. AFFILIATED COMMUNITY MINISTERS REPORT 4 

B. RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REPORT 4 

C. AUDIO-VISUAL SPECIALISTS REPORT 4 

VIII. NEW BUSINESS 4 

A. CHANGE IN LCC AND SPF BOARD REPRESENTATIVES 4 

IX. HOUSEKEEPING 4 

A. NEW BOARD MEMBER ORIENTATION 5 

B. PROPOSED DATE FOR BOARD ADVANCE (RETREAT) 5 

C. SIGNUP FOR SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS 5 

X. EXECUTIVE SESSION 5 

XI. ADJOURNMENT 5 

Board members attending:  Michelle Cook, Stuart Yoak, Steven Gilbert, Sharon Wiseman, 
Julie Lawson, Abby Gitlitz, Jane McLeod, Rich Slabach  

Not attending: none 

Present by invitation of the Board: Rev. Forrest Gilmore, Rev. Emily Leite, Adrienne 

Summerlot, Ned Joyner 

Ministers attending:  Rev. Scott McNeill 
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Submitted by:  Steven Gilbert 

Appended Documents: 

A. Affiliated Community Ministers Report 

B. Religious Education Report 
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I. Call to Order       

Michelle Cook called the meeting to order at 6:58 p.m. 

II. Chalice Lighting and Reading 

Stuart Yoak conducted the chalice lighting and Julie Lawson conducted the 
reading. 

III. Check-in 

IV. Motion to Approve Change in Board Membership 

Due to her resignation from the board, Michelle Cook called for a motion to 
make the following changes: 

• Stuart Yoak, current vice president, to assume the role of President 
replacing Michelle Cook. 

• At-large board member Abby Gitlitz to assume the role of Vice 
President replacing Stuart Yoak. 

• Jane McLeod to join the board as a member at large for the balance of 
the 2019-2020 board year, replacing Abby Gitlitz.  

Steven Gilbert moved and Abby Gitlitz seconded the motion to approve these 
changes. The motion carried. 

Michelle Cook relinquished the presidency to Stuart Yoak and the 
reconstituted board acted on the remaining business of this meeting. 

V. Approval of the Minutes 
Steven Gilbert called for a motion to approve the June 19 board minutes. Julie 
Lawson so moved with Sharon Wiseman seconding. The motion carried. 

VI. Old Business 

A. Update: Appreciative Inquiry 

Stuart Yoak moved for Abby Gitlitz to replace him on the Appreciative 
Inquiry Steering Committee as co-chair. Sharon Wiseman seconded. The 
motion carried. 

Stuart noted that issues related to Abby’s availability would necessitate 
moving the bulk of the Appreciative Inquiry effort to Spring 2020 rather than 
Fall 2019 as previously planned. Current intention is to complete the project 
in time for a report at the June Congregational Meeting. 
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B. Approval of the Budget for 2019-2020  

Stuart Yoak moved to approve a $650,000 budget for 2019-2020 FY. Julie 
Lawson seconded. The motion carried. 

Stuart noted in passing that this figure, though not at the $670 K desired, was 
a positive outcome relative to the outcomes of similar efforts at fund raising 
by similar congregations this year. 

VII. Monitoring (per Board Policies, Section IV) 

A. Affiliated Community Ministers Report 

Reverend Gilmore presented his take on the impact of his work as Affiliated 
Community Minister and his plans for the future, summarized in Attachment 
A. 

B. Religious Education Report 

Rev. Emily Leite and Adrienne Summerlot presented their report on the 
current status of the religious education program, summarized in 
Attachment B. 

C. Audio-Visual Specialists Report 

Ned Joyner provided a brief informal report on A-V affairs. He reports being 
particularly pleased with the addition of two more powerful projectors in the 
sanctuary and with the ability to show videos. One of his main goals is to 
work out ongoing problems with internet reliability. Another is to find a way 
to ensure that wireless transmission in the sanctuary remains unimpeded 
during services.  

VIII. New Business 

A. Change in LCC and SPF Board Representatives 

In light of the above changes in board membership and responsibilities, 
Stuart Yoak called for the board to approved his appointment as (a) 
representative to the LCC for the remainder of the 2019-2020 board year, 
and (b) temporary appointment as representative to the SPF Committee, 
pending identification of another  suitable representative. Sharon Wiseman 
so moved, with Rich Slabach seconding. The motion carried. 

IX. Housekeeping 
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A. New Board Member Orientation 

Stuart Yoak distributed copies of the 2016 Church Bylaws and 2018 Board 
Policies with a request that both new and continuing board members become 
familiar with the contents of these documents. 

B. Proposed Date for Board Advance (Retreat) 

Stuart Yoak asked board members to be thinking about what to focus on at 
the upcoming board advance. The event is scheduled for Friday, August 30 
from 5 p.m. to 9 p.m. at a location is yet to be determined.  

C. Signup for Sunday Announcements 

All slots for announcements and connections booth are now filled through 
8/25/2019. 

X. Executive Session 

The Board entered executive session at 8:28 p.m. 

XI. Adjournment 

Jane McLeod moved and Abby Gitliz seconded a motion for adjournment. The 
motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:51 p.m. 



ATTACHMENT A 
 

AFFILIATED COMMUNITY MINISTER’S REPORT TO THE BOARD 
Unitarian Universalist Church of Bloomington 

Rev. Forrest Gilmore 
July 17, 2019 

 
We’ve done it. One year together in affiliation as community minister and congregation. 
 
Of course, much of my work in community ministry is outside the church in my role as 
Executive Director of the Shalom Community Center, a resource center and housing provider 
for people experiencing extreme poverty here in Bloomington. 
 
I also have somewhat of a public ministry as a moral voice in our community as my role often 
intersects with local politics. With that public voice, I often speak to issues of poverty, 
including housing affordability, the minimum wage, public transportation, the opioid crisis, 
and basic dignity for people without homes. But I also have found myself involved in other 
community struggles, including racism, governmental sexual ethics, and the climate crisis. 
 
In direct connection with the church, I’ve preached at Sunday worship three times over the 
last year and participated in the Celebration of Ministry service in September. 
 
I have a ministerial support committee made up of Alan Backler, Barbara Child, and Margie 
Schrader. We meet approximately once per month to explore issues in my work and secure 
one of many threads of connection with the congregation. 
 
I also attended this year’s Regional Assembly in St. Louis. The professional expense fund 
you’ve granted me paid for attendance at the assembly and my annual dues for membership 
in the Unitarian Universalist Ministers’ Association. 
 
Since this model of ministry does not fit traditional models, I think we’ll continue to ask 
ourselves, “What is Community Ministry?” And I believe that’s good… an evolving orientation 
of who we are to one another. 
 
I see my role in a few different ways: 

• To represent Unitarian Universalism publicly in direct engagement with 
injustice in our community, 

• To invite the congregation to step out beyond the walls of the church to live and 
share our values in our larger community, 

• To bring into the congregation the voices of the vulnerable, 

• To serve not just people experiencing hunger, homelessness, and extreme 
poverty through the work of Shalom Community Center, but to minister to the 
larger community in their search for the nourishment of a heart that loves. 

 
I am exceedingly grateful to do that work with the mantle of our shared relationship together. 
I have not had an official, ministerial relationship with a congregation since I left parish 
ministry in 2009. Although different from parish ministry, this relationship with the church 
has helped me re-establish a felt sense of being a minister in our faith tradition again.  
 



Steven Gilbert
Typewriter
ATTACHMENT B
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